

From: Webmail BJones [mailto:bjones@mstar.net]
Sent: Monday, January 03, 2011 5:42 PM
To: Jennifer Thomas
Subject: Status of the Wetlands issue in Quail Ponds

Jenifer

As I have told you in our conversation today and in past phone discussions, our work with the Corp. of Engineers has been delayed until we obtain a new Nationwide permit. I have been working with John Derinzy with the Corp. It was his suggestion that we have the engineer, that we used in obtaining the prior permit, assist us with the process. We have engaged Matthew Betts to help us in completing the application. It is my understanding that he has completed his part in this. The new regulations require that we submit a archaeological study. We have hired a specialist by the name of Kris Carambelas in the firm of PEPG Engineering, LLC in Sandy. We are in hopes that he will have his work done this week. That is assuming that he got up to the site before it snowed last week. He won't be able to see the Indian hogans or dougouts with the snow on the ground. In my last conversation with him he was going to do this last week before the snow. When Matthew receives Kris's work he will submit the application to John Derinzy. John has told me that the Corp. is mandated to do their work within a 60 day period. However, since we have already had a permit. he thinks he can issue the permit much sooner.

Depending on our trust in a Federal agency it will be somewhat over 60 days or if we are lucky around 2 weeks.

Let me know if anyone needs me to come to answer any other questions.

We are very anxious to have this done.

Bruce